Draft

Hampstead Solid Waste Committee
Meeting Minutes

         September 8, 2010
The meeting began at 7:30 p.m. The members who were present:  Mr. Pat Bracken, Mr. Robert Nugent, Ms. Ellen Cabral, Mr. Robert Golden, and Selectman Lindquist.
Visitors: P. Williams, 
MINUTES
Minutes of August 11, 2010 were reviewed.
Mr. Nugent made a MOTION to accept the minutes of August 11, 2010.
Mrs. Cabral seconded the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
Motion Passes

OLD BUSINESS
Derry Transfer Station- Mr. Fowler submitted a new letter correcting the questions that the members had.  They approved the letter and are recommending that it be forwarded to the Selectmen for their approval.  Mrs. Harrington will ask for the signed letter to be sent, whereas this was a draft.  The committee sees no issues with it.
Recycling Video- Mrs. Harrington sent an email to Mr. Remillard the week before school started and has not yet heard from him.  There is a new technology teach, Mr. Pimental that she suggested contacting.  He works with Mr. Remillard/
Household Hazardous Waste Day-Mr. Bracken asked who the vendor was for the Hazardous Waste Day.  Mrs. Harrington responded that she believes it is Veolia.  Mr. Bracken asked that it be confirmed and also to get the information as to what is accepted to get the flyers out to the public.  The Committee talked about issues with having children and dogs in the vehicles bringing items to the collection day.  Mrs. Harrington needs to order the pencils that are handed out with the questionnaire.  .

Recycling meetings- Mrs. Cabral did contact the Boy Scouts and Girl Scouts and left her contact information and that she was available to meet with the various groups.  She has not heard from anyone yet.  

Committee name change- Selectman Lindquist suggested that the name be changed from Solid Waste and Recycling Committee to Recycling and Waste Disposal Committee to put the emphasis on the recycling.  She will bring this forward at the next Selectmen’s meeting.  

Paper/Cardboard disposal- Mr. Nugent contacted the NRRA and found out that cardboard alone is at $55.00 per ton and mixed paper is at $35.00 per ton.  The container at the transfer station has only been emptied once this year so far.  

Students on Committee- It was discussed to have students on the committee, or a pair of students that could bring input to the committee.  The teachers have announcements in the morning and Mrs. Cabral will write up an announcement.  It was suggested that kids could attend a meeting for the first ½ hour to an hour and then the committee could do the rest of the business after (boring part).  

Recycling numbers are still up overall, but August took a small dip.  The revenue numbers for the last three years was given to each member and it show that the revenue has gone up each year.  About 801 transfer station permits have been sold. 
Emerson Park- Mr. Bracken needs the contact information for Emerson Park to see if he can speak to the residents there about recycling.  He will also contact Mr. O’Leary of Angle Pond to see if he can do the same there.  He asked the members for any other educational ideas.  

NEW BUSINESS

Education Ideas- Elections are coming up and Mr. Bracken will see if a booth could be set up for flyers and other recycling information.  It was suggested that the way to bundle cardboard be out there as well as different types of plastics.  Mr. Bracken asked if there should be some question and answer sessions.  With the booth at the elections and the hazardous waste day there are plenty of opportunities to get information to the public.  Mrs. Harrington suggested at the Hazardous Waste Day to post signs down the street with recycling information for people to look at while in line. 
ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Golden made a MOTION to adjourn.
Mrs. Cabral SECONDS the motion.
VOTE: 4-0-0
MOTION PASSES
 The meeting ended at 8:42 p.m.
 

NEXT MEETING
October 13, 2010 at 6:30 p.m.  (earlier time to review proposals)
Respectfully Submitted,

 

Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary

